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 INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 813

LAKE CITY, MINNESOTA

SPECIAL MEETING

MONDAY, MARCH 16, 2009

6:00 p.m.

BLUFF VIEW MEDIA CENTER
MEMBERS PRESENT: Dawn Balow, Michael Noll, Randy Meincke, Heath

                 Oeltjen, Douglas Pflaum, Karen England, Andrea 


            Hamilton

MEMBERS ABSENT:  None.   

OTHERS PRESENT:  Superintendent Clayton A. Hovda, Jim Borgschatz, 
Marti Green, Tracy Oliver, Jim Klennert, Margie Harkins, Andrew 

Eggenberger, KayLee Eichelberger, Patricia Arndt, Jen Swanson, Sue 

Dahling, Craig and Jennifer Junker, Sue Eggenberger, Michelle

McElmury, Deb and Jim Roschen, several members of the Future Problem
Solvers and their parents.    
CALL TO ORDER:
  The meeting was called to order by Chairperson

Douglas Pflaum at 6:00 p.m. and the Pledge of Allegiance said. 
ADOPTION OF AGENDA: Oeltjen/Balow to adopt the agenda with the following additions and deletion:

Remove:

IX.B     Music Program Request – Paul Holland 

Additions:
XI.E     Additional Coach request – Doug Vaith



Motion carried unanimously.      

CONSENT AGENDA: Meincke/Balow to approve the following consent agenda: 

A. Approval of minutes of the regular meeting on February 11, 2009 and special meetings on March 4 and 5, 2009, and March 12, 2009 with the addition of “motion carried unanimously” to motion to offer the superintendent position to Dr. Craig Junker.
B. Payment of Bills as presented by the Superintendent for Audit. 
Motion carried unanimously. 

TREASURER’REPORT:   Meincke/Oeltjen to approve the Treasurer’s report as presented.  Motion carried unanimously.
PUBLIC COMMENT: None.

COMMUNICATIONS: None.

BOARD DEVELOPMENT INFORMATION/REPORTS: Hamilton/Balow to schedule a special meeting for March 24, 2009 at 6:00 p.m. in Lincoln High School Media Center.  Motion carried unanimously.   The regular April meeting will be held on April 20, 2009 at 6:00 p.m.    

PRINCIPAL REPORTS: 

Elementary Principal Jim Borgschatz reported that 97% of parents attended conferences.  That is a great showing for spring conferences.  Tanner Tofto, a sixth grader at Bluff View, qualified for the Minnesota State National Geographic Bee. He will be going to St. Cloud on April 3 to represent Bluff View.  April is the start of six weeks of testing, including MCA’s, NWEA, and AIMS web reading tests.  The fourth grade students will again be traveling to Eagle Bluff Environmental Center in April.  This is the eighth year this trip has taken place.  

Mr. Borgschatz asked the Board members to accompany him to the back parking lot so he could address concerns regarding congestion and safety.   After discussion, questions, many suggestions, and no concrete solutions, the matter was tabled until the April meeting.  Mr. Borgschatz was directed to obtain some quotes regarding a couple of the suggestions.          

Elementary Principal Jim Borgschatz introduced our Gifted and Talented coordinator, Sue Eggenberger.  She gave a brief overview of the Future Problem Solvers program.  It was started three years ago and last year was the first year we participated in competition.   Sue then introduced Michelle McElmury, coach of the Future Problem Solvers teams.  Michelle introduced the student members that were present.  There are currently two teams from the elementary school and two teams from the middle school.  All four teams are advancing on to the state competition which will be held on April 18 in Roseville. Team members explained the six step process used at competitions.   The Board thanked coach McElmury for her dedication and support. 

COMMUNITY EDUCATION REPORT: Margie Harkins updated the Board on many of her programs.  ECFE/SR Coordinator Wendie Christianson has returned part-time to teach some morning classes.  LEEP registration will be held April 28, at 5 p.m. in the old gym at Bluff View.  Latchkey is busy planning for their summer program.  Margie updated the Board on the Facility Scheduling.  Our policy states that a fee may be charged to outside groups using the facility to off-set custodial and maintenance costs.  The Board directed Margie to compile a possible fee schedule and bring it back to the Board for approval.

OLD BUSINESS

Community member Deb Roschen presented information to the Board on the progress of the Auditorium Steering Committee.  A sample seat will be available for the public to view and will be kept at Lincoln High School.  Donations have started to come in and the committee is discussing the possibility of an on-line auction to sell the old seating.   
Approval of the 2010-2011 school calendar was tabled until we have more word from the legislature regarding the start date.  
Approval of the revised 2008-2009 budget was tabled until the special meeting on March 24, 2009.   

NEW BUSINESS:

Noll/Balow to approve Dr. Craig Junker as Superintendent, with an effective start date of July 1, 2009.   Motion carried unanimously.

Meincke/Oeltjen to approve Amber Schmitz as long term sub for Spanish.   Motion carried unanimously.

Balow/Noll to approve Denise Vanberg as long term sub for Elementary music.  Motion carried unanimously.

Meincke/Balow to approve Stephanie Harvey’s medical leave request beginning approximately May 13, 2009.  Motion carried unanimously.

Balow/Oeltjen to approve Kelly Marin’s medical leave request thru the end of the current school year.  Motion carried unanimously.  

Oeltjen/Hamilton to purchase a lot in the Jewell for the Building Trades curriculum, subject to obtaining the necessary permits.   Motion carried unanimously.

Hamilton/Balow to approve a resolution recognizing the Dance Team athletes, and their coaches, Heather Jungclaus and Andrea Hanson, for their participation in the state competition.   Motion carried unanimously.
Balow/Meincke to approve Trevor Narum as the Athletic Booster Club baseball coach for the 2009 season.  Motion carried unanimously.
Chairperson Pflaum appointed a sub-committee to negotiate a contract with Dr. Craig Junker.  The committee members are Dawn Balow, Randy Meincke, and Karen England.

SUPERINTENDENT REPORTS/COMMENTS: Superintendent Hovda welcomed Dr. Craig Junker to the district.

BOARD REPORTS/COMMENTS:  A report was given on the recent technology committee meeting. 

ADJOURNMENT:  Meincke/Hamilton to adjourn the meeting at 8:50 p.m.  Motion carried unanimously.

_______________________________   

_____________________________

Douglas Pflaum, Chairperson             Andrea Hamilton, Clerk
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